
  
Freedom of Information Officer 
Criminal justice Inspection Northern Ireland 
6th Floor 
14 Great Victoria Street 
Belfast 
BT2 7BA 
 
24 August 2009 
 
Chris Hastings, 
Sunday Times, 
1 Pennington Street, 
London,  
E98 1 ST 
 
Our reference FO1190809/011  
 
RE: Request for information under the Freedom of Information Act in 
respect of senior management attendance on courses or involvement in 
exercises to improve team building, leadership, communication or 
management skills between19 August 2008- 19 August 2009 (Exercise 1). 
 
Dear Mr Hastings, 
 
Thank you for your Freedom of Information request submitted via email to Criminal 
Justice Inspection Northern Ireland on 19 August 2009 in accordance with Section 8 of 
the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 
 
Our understanding of the information requested is as follows: 

• If any members of senior management within this organisation have attended 
courses/participated in exercise to improve team building/leadership, 
communication and or management skills either on or off site as stated in your 
request; 

• a list of companies/organisations who have provided these services on its behalf; 
• a list of occasions when staff participated in such activities as well as the date, 

venue, location of the event, the number of staff participating and details of the 
duration of the event? 

• the overall cost of each event including accommodation and or transport costs 
for off site events; 



• a brief description of the event, what it involved and the reason why the event 
was felt to be worthwhile? 

• if this organisation has used the services of Olivier Mythodrama and if so on how 
many occasions, the name of the package/sessions or courses used or paid for; 
and 

• if these packages/courses were themed around Shakespeare’s plays, which play/s 
were involved; the date of the session/s, which staff took part and the cost of the 
individual sessions. 

 
In answer to your request, I can inform you that none of Criminal Justice Inspection 
Northern Ireland’s senior management attended/participated in courses or exercises 
between 19 August 2008 and 19 August 2009 of the nature described by you in your 
enquiries of 19 August 2009. 
 
I can also inform you this organisation has not at any time used the services of the 
company Olivier Mythodrama. 
 
I hope this response satisfies your request. 
 
Should the information contained in this letter not satisfy your request for information, 
you should contact in the first instance CJI’s Freedom of Information Officer.  Their 
address is Freedom of Information Officer, Criminal Justice Inspection Northern Ireland, 
6th Floor, 14 Great Victoria Street, Belfast, BT2 7BA or email info@cjini.org. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
  
 
 
Brendan McGuigan 
Chief Executive  
Criminal Justice Inspection Northern Ireland 
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